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Dear HMCTS (Customer Investigation),

I am writing to complain about an issue regarding Courts and Tribunals with Wolverhampton Crown Court. I have already raised the issue with this organisation and it has not been resolved to my satisfaction in the several months since I first contacted them. I have now exhausted their complaints procedure.

This is what I asked Wolverhampton Crown Court to do to resolve my issue: 
I have not heard from the Court and have been forced to abandon the search for a member of the legal profession who might take an interest in this case (despite a little Legal Aid being available). There remains the possibility that I walk into court in March to appeal "Sarah's stitch-up" in which the Council and Police have refused to interview key witnesses (after more than six months) to be told that my witness statements are inadmissible! Please communicate!

This is how they responded: 
Wolverhampton did respond over the issue of witnesses (who, approximately twelve months on, incidentally, have not been interviewed) but the Court did also assure me, given that The Dog is at the centre of this case, that it would at least try to ensure that the panel was free of dog-lovers - but that appears not to have occurred.

I have decided to escalate my case to you because: (Other)

The Court did assure me that it would at least try to ensure that the Panel was free of dog-lovers, yet Judge Michael Challinor made comments during my Appeal that suggests either current or previous dog-ownership. Whilst I might be able to challenge Michael's bizarre ruling (dismissing my Appeal) in a higher court, it is expected of any court that it provides a fair hearing, and it would appear that, at least in this case, the Wolverhampton Court failed to take reasonable steps to ensure that the Panel was free of bias.

As I am sure you understand, my overall experience has been extremely frustrating, and I am after a reasonable and fair response from Wolverhampton Crown Court.

Please could you look into this case as soon as possible?

Yours sincerely,
David Austin
mail@dwaustin.net

